Perry Township Supervisors
Minutes
February 8, 2022

Call to order at 3:00 pm. by Chairman Frank Basile followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members present were
Ronnie Howard and Tom Brookover with secretary Chris Jarrell.
Public in Attendance: None

Public Comments: (all comments are limited to no more than 5 minutes per person; persons requested to be on the agenda
will be recognized first). None received

Old Business: None.

New Business:

Motion is needed to approve minutes of the January 3, 2022 meeting. Motion by Ron Howard seconded by Tom Brookover.
Vote: all in favor.

A motion is needed to approve the Treasurers report and pay the bills: General Fund & Special funds: $34,630.92. Payroll:
$21,633.94. Motion made by Tom Brookover seconded by Ron Howard. Vote: all in favor.

Resolution 1-2022 has been presented for approval. This Resolution acknowledges water service provided by East
Dunkard Water Authority to certain Perry Township residences. The Resolution approves the continuation of said water
service until deemed stopped by Perry Township. Motion by Frank Basile seconded by Ron Howard to approve Resolution
1-2022. Vote: All in favor.

PSATS CDL compliance program. Time Savers has instituted another travel fee and it looks like PSATS offers closer
monitoring and reporting. The program is $150/ the first year and $100 subsequent years. PSATS will assist with all
aspects of CDL reporting requirements. Employees can go to a nearby lab (in network) or for an additional charge, Time
Savers can still come here to draw for PSATS. Motion by Ron Howard seconded by Tom Brookover to approve joining
PSATS program. Vote: Allin favor.

Tom Brookover has passed his CDL licensure and has started to work. Per conversation at the January meeting, his
position would be revisited once he completed his CDL training and pre-employment testing. Discussion of Mr. Brookover’s
job position: Motion by Ron Howard seconded by Frank Basile to appoint Tom as Roadmaster retroactive to January 31,
2022. Vote: All in favor.

Clean Up Day 2022. Chris was asked to contact Mt. State Waste to see if they would again host clean up day the first
Saturday in May.

A motion to adjourn was made at 3:08 by Tom Brookover seconded by Ron Howard. Vote: Allin favor.



